
MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD
ON MONDAY 9 FEBRUARY 2004 AT 7.00 PM

In the Chair:
Councillor C McCambridge
Members Present:
Councillors M Black, C Blaney, M Digney, H A Harding, G Hartin, W Graham, T Laverty, D McAllister, A P McConaghy, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, O McMullan and M Molloy

Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk & Chief Executive





Mrs M Quinn, Director of Finance and Administration





Mr D Kelly, Chief District Building Control Officer





Mrs E Mulholland, Development Manager





Mr K McGarry, Tourist Development / Recreation Officer





Mr T Stuart, Technical Services Manager





Mr A Wilson, Senior Environmental Health Officer





Mrs K McCaw, Administrative Officer





Miss F McCorry, Member Services/Clerical Officer



04/04:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS

Apologies

An apology was received on behalf of Councillor S Blaney who was unable to be present.

Chairman’s Business


Councillor McCambridge welcomed the Clerk back from his trip to Boston College.


Expressions of Sympathy

Councillor McCambridge stated that she wished to express her sympathy to Seamus McKeegan and his family on the recent death of his wife, and she commended the emergency services on their work.
Councillor Harding stated that she wished to express her sympathy to the McMullan and Kirkpatrick families.

Councillor Digney also extended her sympathy to the Brennan family on the recent death of Sean.


Caledonian MacBrayne Dinner

Councillor McCambridge stated that she had recently attended the Caledonian MacBrayne dinner and had been presented with a framed photograph which she brought to Council for members to view.
Ill Treatment of Badgers

Councillor Harding commented on the incident that had been captured on video of the ill treatment of badgers by Pit Bull Terriers in County Down and stated that she had been shocked and disgusted at the treatment on a defenceless animal and requested that Council condemn this act.
Councillor McConaghy expressed his agreement with these remarks and stated that he utterly condemned the behaviour.

04/04:02
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 12 JANUARY 2004 
The minutes of the Council Meeting held on 12 January 2004, having been circulated, were taken as read.
After discussion, 

Councillor McConaghy proposed


Seconded by Councillor Black and resolved,
“That the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 12 January 2004 be adopted.”

04/04:03
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 12 JANUARY 2004
Fisherman’s Path, North Street, Ballycastle

Councillor Laverty referred to the Fisherman’s Path, North Street, Ballycastle and pointed out that he had stated at the previous meeting that he had received a letter from the Road Service regarding the health and safety issues for a footpath.
Councillor McCambridge also referred to the Fisherman’s Path and requested that members would reconsider their decision that Mr McGinn should rebuild the wall that he had inadvertently knocked down.
She stated that Mr McGinn’s planning permission was pending and that he would build a new wall and create a new footpath at a cost of approximately £7-8,000.

In reply to Councillor McMullan, Councillor McCambridge stated that there had been some confusion regarding Mr McGinn wanting to buy the land, but pointed out that he had intended to use two hundred and sixty square foot of his own land for the footpath.
After discussion,

Councillor McCambridge proposed,

Seconded by Councillor McConaghy,

“That Council reconsider the decision that Mr McGinn rebuild the wall at the Fisherman’s Path, North Street, Ballycastle.”
In reply to Councillor McIlroy, Councillor McCambridge stated that Mr McGinn’s proposal had not been received in writing.
Councillor McDonnell stated that there would be a constraint under Section 96, as Council would have no right to dispose of land without obtaining its proper value, and suggested that Council seek advice on the ownership of the wall and the disposal of the wall at a proper value, and the value of the land should the developer decide to buy it.
This was agreed.

Northern Corridor Railway

Councillor McConaghy referred to the Northern Corridor Railway, and stated that Group 22 were of the opinion that Council should be involved in the drawing up of the socio-economic appraisal but pointed out that it would be unfair for MDC to pay the same amount as Derry City Council and Ballymoney Borough Council.

He stated that there had been a great urgency that this information be brought to Council and expressed his concern that the Clerk had, to date, received no further information on the project.
Hard Water

Councillor Digney referred to the presentation from the Water Service and stated that Mr Stewart of the Water Service had visited Garron Road, Glenarriff to inspect the water with limescale, and she requested that a further letter be sent regarding the problem.  
She also stated that she was still awaiting a reply from the Minister regarding the provision of mains water in the area.

The Clerk stated that a standard response had been received from the Chief Executive Officer of the Water Service as it had not warranted a response from the Minister, and pointed out that the letter could be looked at again.

Councillor Digney reiterated that she would like a meeting with the Minister.
Councillor McDonnell stated that Mr Stewart had checked the water and had confirmed that it had been satisfactory.
Councillor Black stated that this issue had been raised for ten years with the Water Service and pointed out that something had to be done about it.
After discussion, it was agreed that a further letter would be sent to the Minister to request a response for the provision of mains water in the Moyle area.  It was also agreed that the previous response from the Chief Executive Officer of the Water Service would be brought back to Council.

04/04:04
PRESENTATION BY TOURISM DEVELOPMENT INTERNATIONAL ON THE DRAFT MASTERPLAN FOR TOURISM IN THE CAUSEWAY AND GLENS AREA.  
Councillor McCambridge welcomed Judith Annett of Tourism Development International (TDI) and Ciaran McGarrity of DETI to the meeting.
Ms Annett referred to the Joint Ministerial announcement in April 2003, and stated that there had been a three stranded initiative for the Giants Causeway;  International competition for New Visitor Facilities, Management Plan for the World Heritage Site and Masterplan for the wider area.

She stated that do date, TDI had been appointed, the Management Group had been established, consultation had taken place with the stakeholders and the consultation document had been issued.  She also pointed out that very positive feedback had been received from the public consultation workshops and that the Draft Masterplan had been produced for formal consultation.

The objectives, she stated, were to increase the number of tourists visiting the area and to achieve a coordinated approach to tourism in the area.  She also pointed out that the Masterplan would spread the benefits of visits to the Giant’s Causeway to a wider geographical area and would develop strong attractions elsewhere in the area.
Ms Annett informed members of the Strategic Recommendations that had been made to attract tourism, investment and activity in the Causeway Coast and Glens area.
Ciaran McGarrity also informed members of recommendations that had been made and stated that the plan had been based on maximising a potential increase in tourist numbers, that there was an emphasis on integrating product in the Causeway area with the North Atlantic Trail and that there was a need to develop tourism product throughout a wider area, and in particular the coastal area.
He stated that the plan would be implemented through DETI and then via the new Regional Tourism Partnership.  He pointed out that a Project Manager would be appointed and would be funded by NITB and IFI.

Both Mr McGarrity and Ms Annette thanked Council for allowing them to speak to Council and stated that they would answer members’ questions.

In reply to Councillor McMullan, Mr McGarrity stated that £5 million was the estimated figure of what it would cost for the regeneration programme.  He also replied that the name North Antrim Trail had not yet been decided upon, and that research would have to be carried out to investigate what would be acceptable in the market place.  Referring to the laybys etc on the Coast Road, he stated that the need for improvements had been recognised.
In reply to Councillor Laverty, Mr McGarrity stated that the Masterplan would not influence the Planning Service to overturn decisions, but pointed out that he hoped the document could be used towards funding to highlight that a niche in the market is being met.
Mr McGarrity reiterated that the plan had not been set in stone, but that it would be reviewed and monitored on a regular basis.

Councillor McAllister enquired how service providers could be asked to invest in the market when the tourist industry would only last for six months.

Mr McGarrity stated that the Masterplan would set out a strategy for the Giant’s Causeway which would ensure a benefit for the wider area.

Councillor McCambridge informed members that the Masterplan would be available the following day and sent out to all members, and thanked Mr McGarrity and Ms Annette for an interesting presentation.
Mr McGarrity and Ms Annett left the meeting at this point.

04/04:05
TECHNICAL SERVICES MANAGER’S REPORT

The Technical Services Manager’s Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.
Translink Ulster In Bloom 2004

The Technical Services Manager (TSM) stated that entries had been sought for the Northern Ireland Tourist Board for Council to nominate towns and villages in the 2004 Translink Ulster in Bloom 2004 competition.
He pointed out that Ballycastle, Armoy, Bushmills, Cushendall, Cushendun, Mosside, Waterfoot and Ballintoy would all put be forward for the competition of which entry is free of charge.

This was agreed.

Electrical Services for Ballycastle Tennis Courts

The TSM stated that, further to his report of 12 January 2004, the overall cost to correct the existing problematic electrical installation had been identified by Council’s Consultants and would be in the region of £23,000, which would provide for improvements to the door access system, token operational lighting control and the electrical switch gear and control gear closures.
He stated that as requested by Council, he had segregated the cost associated with the provision of the token operated lighting control system, and pointed out that it would equate to £6,000 of the overall estimate.  He also stated that if Council wished to limit the areas to be addressed to door access and electrical switch gear and control gear enclosures, the cost associated would be in the region of £17,000.

It was agreed that the electrical services for the Ballycastle Tennis Courts would be discussed during the Rates Estimates Meeting.

Ballymacvea Landfill Site

The TSM stated that legal opinion had been sought and obtained from Council’s Solicitor as to whether or not a contractual agreement exists between Moyle District Council (MDC) and Coleraine Borough Council (CBC) for the use of Craigahulliar Landfill Site.  
He pointed out that the Solicitors opinion was that such a contractual agreement does exist and that MDC was therefore obliged to continue to dispose of all waste arising within Moyle at Craigahulliar on the same terms and conditions applicable to Limavady Borough Council.

The TSM stated that the letter received from CBC had been deemed to be a contract as it was Council’s acceptance of offer of the service.

In reply to Councillor McAllister, the Clerk stated that Council had considered the letter and had agreed to commit to CBC.

Municipal Burial Ground Update

The TSM stated that further to the letter received from the Venerable J N Patterson requesting that Council reconsider the provision of a Municipal Burial Ground, the Churches within the district had all been written to and six replies had been received.  He pointed out that all of the replies had indicated that there was a shortage of burial ground within their respective parishes.
After discussion, it was agreed that Council would await the replies from the remaining Churches before any decisions would be made on the Municipal Burial Ground.

Proposed Play Area, Dundarave, Bushmills
The TSM informed members that a letter had been received from Ground Work Northern Ireland requesting that Council consider the adoption of a proposed new play area in Dundarave Estate.  He stated that the proposed site was currently under NIHE ownership which, if Council approved, would be transferred free of charge to Moyle District Council following the completion of the one hundred percent funded play area.  He also pointed out that the play equipment would conform in full to standard Council specification.

After discussion, it was agreed that the proposal for a new play area in Dundarave Estate, Bushmills would be adopted.

Royal Navy Visit
After discussion,


Councillor McCambridge proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Harding,


“That the meeting would continue in committee.”

On a vote being taken, there were seven votes in favour and four votes against the proposal which was carried.

The TSM advised Council of a potential opportunity for a courtesy visit to Ballycastle by the Royal Navy.  He informed members that during the visit there would be arrangements made for cross community or school groups to have a tour of the vessel whilst berthed during the proposed two day visit.

He pointed out that if Council wished to take advantage of this opportunity, it was requested that an official invitation be forward to the Royal Navy.

In reply to Councillor Black, the Clerk stated that further details of their visit would still have to be worked out.
After discussion it was agreed that Council would forward an official invitation to the Royal Navy for a two day visit to Ballycastle.

It was agreed that the meeting would continue out of committee.

Request for Way Leave Over Council Lands At Dunseverick Harbour

The TSM stated that a request had been received from Mr A McMullan seeking Council permission to excavate part of the existing concrete apron at the top of Dunseverick slipway to facilitate the installation of an electricity supply to his Fisherman’s Hut.
After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,

Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved,

“That it be agreed in principle to grant Mr A McMullan permission to excavate part of the existing concrete apron at the top of Dunseverick slipway to facilitate the installation of an electricity supply to his Fisherman’s Hut, subject to full reinstatement and all necessary insurances.”

After further discussion,

Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,


“That the Technical Services Manager’s Report be adopted.”

04/04:06
TOURIST DEVELOPMENT / RECREATION MANAGER’S REPORT 
The Tourist Development Recreation Manager’s report, having been circulated, was taken as read.
Allocation of Soccer Pitch at Quay Road
The Tourist Development Recreation Manager (TDRM) stated that as requested by Council the Sports Development Recreation Officer and the five Council representatives from the Moyle Sports Advisory Committee facilitated a meeting between interested parties regarding the allocation of the Soccer Pitch at Quay Road.  He informed members that the meeting had been attended by two representatives from Ballycastle Utd, two from Ballycastle Utd Reserves and three from CTOB.

He pointed out that following discussion, it had been agreed by all parties that Council would continue with the current rotation system until Saturday 28 February 2004, and after that date, Ballycastle United Intermediate would forward the teams two fixtures for the month.  He stated that that the other two dates would be allocated to CTOB and that Ballycastle Utd Reserves (BUR) would make alternative arrangements, but pointed out that if the pitch was free at any stage and weather conditions would accommodate two games, BUR would be able to access the pitch.

After discussion,



Councillor McAllister proposed



Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,



“That the Tourist Development Recreation Manager’s report be adopted.”


Giant’s Causeway

In reply to Councillor Graham the TDRM stated that he had spoken to the manager of the Giants Causeway Visitors Centre and enquired why there had been no parking attendants at the time and date indicated, and he informed members that he had been told that the attendants had been undertaking cleaning duties and that visitors had been required to use the pay and display system.  

04/04:07
PROPOSED DISTRICT RATE FOR 2004/2005


Councillor McCambridge stated that cuts had been made in the proposed estimates for 2004/2005 and suggested that the council meeting would continue through the agenda with the possibility of discussing the Proposed District Rate 2004/2005 at the end of the meeting.

This was agreed.

04/04:08
REVIEW OF PUBLIC ADMINISTRATION
The Clerk stated that the NILGA response to the Review of Public Administration had been received and circulated for members’ response, which, he pointed out had to be made by 27 February 2004.
After discussion,


Councillor McIlroy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McAllister,

“That Council would endorse NILGA’s response to the Review of Public Administration.”

On a vote being taken, there were six votes in favour and eight votes against the proposal which was lost.

After further discussion, it was agreed that the issue would be addressed on a future agenda.

04/04:09
GIANT’S CAUSEWAY AND BUSHMILLS RAILWAY UPDATE
The Clerk stated that there was no updated information to report on the Giant’s Causeway and Bushmills Railway, but that any further correspondence would be circulated upon receipt.
04/04:10
UPDATE ON THE GIANT’S CAUSEWAY VISITORS CENTRE REBUILD INTERNATIONAL COMPETITION



The Clerk referred to the letter dated 3 February 2004 from the Department of Enterprise Trade and Investment regarding the Giant’s Causeway New Visitors Facilities Project Steering Group, requesting that the Clerk be nominated to oversee the first phase of the provision of new visitor facilities at the Giant’s Causeway.



After discussion, this was agreed.



Councillor McMullan expressed his concerns regarding the conflict of interests in the briefing notes, and the possibility that the Minister would override decisions made by the Steering Group.


After further discussion, it was agreed that brief notes would be drafted for members’ information on the progress of the Giant’s Causeway Visitors Centre.

04/04:11
TO DISCUSS CHANGING THE START TIME OF COUNCIL MEETINGS IN THE INTEREST OF ECONOMY


(Requested by Councillor McCambridge)


It was agreed that the start time of Council Meetings in the interest of economy would be discussed during the Proposed District Rate meeting.



This was agreed.

04/04:12
TO RE-DISCUSS MR MCGINN’S SITE ON NORTH STREET, BALLYCASTLE


(Requested by Councillor McCambridge)



Councillor McCambridge stated that this item had been discussed under Matters Arising.

04/04:13
STORAGE OF NUCLEAR REACTORS


(Requested by Councillor Hartin)



Councillor Hartin referred to the Campbeltown Currier which had been circulated for members’ information and in particular the article regarding the possibility of nuclear waste being stored at the former RAF base at Machrihanish, and he suggested that the Ministry of Defence be contacted requesting that this be stopped.


Councillors Black and Harding expressed their agreement with this remark.



Councillor McCambridge suggested that members put pressure on their own parties to lobby against the storage of the nuclear waste at Machrihanish.


Councillor Harding suggest that a letter be sent to Tony Blair, Prime Minister and to NILGA requesting the support from the other twenty five Councils.



After discussion, it was agreed that a letter would be sent to Tony Blair, Prime Minister objecting to the possibility of nuclear waste being stored at the former RAF base at Machrihanish.  It was also agreed that a letter would be sent to NILGA to request the support of the other twenty five Councils, and that Councillors would seek support from their relevant parties.

04/04:14
CONFERENCES, COURSES
Larne Borough Council, Safer Roads and Healthier Lives:  A School Run Congestion Seminar to be held at McNeill Theatre at Larne Leisure Centre on Friday 20 February 2004.  (Cost - £95 plus travel).

After discussion, it was agreed that Councillor Harding would attend the Larne Borough Council, Safer Roads and Healthier Lives, a School Run Congestion Seminar to be held at the McNeill Theatre at Larne Leisure Centre on Friday 20 February 2004 with Councillor McCambridge as a substitute should Councillor Harding not be available.
Newry and Mourne District Council, Public Relations Conference – Corporate Reputation – Once Gone – Lost Forever to be held in the Canal Court Hotel, Newry on Wednesday 10 March 2004.  (Cost - £80 plus travel).

After discussion, it was agreed that there would be no nominations for the above conference.

NILGA – Local Government Working with the Voluntary Community Sector – Exploring the Way Forward to be held in the Craigavon Civic Centre from 9.15am to 1.45pm on 25 March 2004. (No cost – only travel expenses).

After discussion, it was agreed that Councillors Digney and McAllister would attend the NILGA – Local Government Working with the Voluntary Community Sector – Exploring the Way Forward to be held in the Craigavon Civic Centre from 9.15am to 1.45pm on 25 March 2004.

The Somme Association,  88th Anniversary of the Battle of the Somme from 28 June to 2 July 2004, (Cost - £425 plus an additional single room supplement of £100.  Excludes personal insurance.).


After discussion, it was agreed that Councillors Black and McConaghy would attend the Somme Association,  88th Anniversary of the Battle of the Somme from 28 June to 2 July 2004.

04/04:15
NOTICES OF APPLICATIONS UNDER THE LICENSING (NI) ORDER 1996 AND BETTING, GAMING LOTTERIES AND AMUSEMENTS (NI) ORDER 1985.


The Clerk stated that under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985 applications had been received for the following:

Application for Occasional Licence – Terence McNaughton, Bellisk Road, Cushendall for Cushendall Hurling Club on 13 & 14 February 2004.


There were no objections to the above application.

04/04:16
SEALING OF DOCUMENTS

The Clerk stated that the following document was required to be signed and sealed:-

Station Site and Access – Red Bay, Cushendall.


After discussion,



Councillor McConaghy proposed,



Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved,



“That the Station Site and Access for Red Bay, Cushendall would be signed and sealed.”

04/04:17
Correspondence

Islay Festival 

Letter dated 19 January 2004 from Islay Festival Association inviting members to the festival to run from Saturday 29 May to Sunday 6 June 2004. 

After discussion, it was agreed that nominations for attendance at the Islay Festival would be adjourned until the Rates meeting.

Introduction of Tax on Plastic Shopping Bags

Letter dated 20 January 2004 from Aberdeen City Council seeking Council support for their notice of motion for an introduction of tax on plastic shopping bags. 

After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved,

“That Council support Aberdeen City Council on their notice of motion for an introduction of tax on plastic shopping bags.”

Partnering Arrangement

Letter dated 20 January 2004 from the DRD Road Service seeking a partnering arrangement with Council to remove snow and ice from town centre footways and pedestrian areas and enclosing a copy of the model agreement for members’ consideration.  

After discussion, it was agreed not to go into a partnership arrangement with DRD Road Service to remove snow and ice from town centre footways and pedestrian areas.

Delisting of Building

Letter dated 20 January 2004 from the Environment and Heritage Service informing members of Advance Notice of Delisting of 79 & 81 Main Street, Bushmills, Co. Antrim.  

After discussion, it was agreed to investigate if 79 & 81 Main Street, Bushmills was the Court House and if was a letter of objection would be sent to the Environment and Heritage Service regarding the delisting of the building.
School Patrol Crossings

Letter dated 21 January 2004 from North Down Borough Council seeking support on a Notice of Motion to enact a statutory requirement on the Education and Library Boards to provide school crossing patrols.  
This letter was marked read.

Sustainable NI

Letter dated 29 January 2004 from Sustainable NI enquiring of Council would like a presentation on sustainable development globally and in Northern Ireland, and also an attached report on their activities for the period October to December 2003 for members’ information.  
After discussion, it was agreed that a letter would be sent to Sustainable NI stating that Council did not currently require a presentation but would consider it in the future.

Listing and Delisting of Buildings

Letters dated 30 January 2004 from the Environment and Heritage Service informing members of Advance Notice of Listing and Delisting of Buildings in the Ballycastle Area. 

Advance Notice of Listing

County Primary School, 43 Quay Road, Ballycastle, Co. Antrim

Silverstream House, 22a Quay Road, Ballycastle, Co. Antrim

Tow Railway Viaduct, Fairhill Street, Ballycastle, Co. Antrim

Tow Bridge, Mary Street, Ballycastle, Co. Antrim

Shangarry, 45 Quay Road, Ballycastle, Co. Antrim

Rosemary Cottage, 27 North Street, Ballycastle, Co. Antrim

Advance Notice of Delisting

21 Ann Street, Ballycastle, Co. Antrim

Atlantic House, 8 North Street, Ballycastle, Co. Antrim

6 The Diamond, Ballycastle, Co. Antrim

39 Ann Street, Ballycastle, Co. Antrim

49 Ann Street, Ballycastle, Co. Antrim

Angler’s Arms, 12 North Street, Ballycastle, Co. Antrim

37 Ann Street, Ballycastle, Co. Antrim

45 Ann Street, Ballycastle, Co. Antrim

8-9 The Diamond, Ballycastle, Co. Antrim

7 The Diamond, Ballycastle, Co, Antrim

23 Ann Street, Ballycastle, Co. Antrim

10 North Street, Ballycastle, Co. Antrim

35 Ann Street, Ballycastle, Co. Antrim

In reply to Councillor Harding, the DM stated that she would investigate where conservation begins and ends in Ballycastle and bring the information back to Council. 

This was agreed.

Clarification on Marina Arrangements

Letter dated 2 February 2004 from the Ballycastle Boat Owners Association referring to a recent incident regarding the connection of power and seeking clarification on arrangements should the supervisor not be available to man the marina in Ballycastle. 
In reply to Councillor Molloy, the TSM stated that security measures were being readdressed to ensure that if the power supply was off, the lock of the Marina would automatically open, and pointed out that should the situation ever arise again, it would be acceptable for his own mobile telephone number to be provided.

Other Correspondence / Report Circulated

Road Issues

Letter dated 2 February 2004 from the DRD Road Service detailing investigations following the road issues raised by members at the Council Meeting held on 8 December 2003.
Councillor McConaghy requested that a further letter be sent to the DRD Road Service requesting again the provision of a footpath from Templastragh to Whitepark Bay.
This was agreed.

Councillor Harding requested that a letter be sent to DRD Road Service requesting that they contact their contractors regarding the surplus stones from the resurfacing of the roads.

Councillor Laverty also stated that a number of complaints had been received regarding the drainage water on Moyarget Road and requested that this be highlighted to the Road Service.

Councillor C Blaney also requested that the contractors’ signs be removed on completion of the road maintenance work.

After discussion, it was agreed that a letter would be sent to DRD Road Service requesting that they contact their contractors regarding the surplus stones from the resurfacing of the roads, indicating that complaints had been received regarding the drainage on Moyarget Road and for the contractor’s signs to be removed on completion of maintenance work.
Correspondence / Reports not circulated

Department of Regional Development – The Future of Air Transport, December 2003.

04/04:18
ANY OTHER BUSINESS WHICH MAY OF NECESSITY ARISE
Planning Meeting
It was agreed that the next planning meeting would be held on Monday 23 February 2004 at 4.00pm.

Dalriada Business Action Group, Mull of Kintyre

It was agreed that a Public Meeting would be held on Friday 20 February 2004 with DBAG regarding the reinstatement of the Ballycastle to Campletown Ferry.
Fishermen, Ballintoy Harbour
Councillor Laverty stated that debt collectors were now attempting to collect harbour fees from the Fishermen in Ballintoy Harbour and pointed out that the fees had been set with no consultation with the Fishermen.
Councillor Molloy stated that the debts were being collected for the previous years fees and that the situation could not be changed.

The Clerk informed members that Council had established the charges and that it was now taking legal action to retrieve the debt.

In reply to Councillor Laverty, Councillor McCambridge stated that the situation could not be pursued to its fullest at this meeting and should be put on a future agenda.

This was agreed.

Proposed District Rates 2004/2005

Councillor McCambridge referred to item seven of the agenda which had been adjourned until after the Council Meeting and enquired if members wished to go into discussion now or adjourn it until Wednesday 11 February 2004.

After discussion,


Councillor McAllister proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Hartin and resolved,

“That the Rates Meeting would be adjourned until Wednesday 11 February 2004 at 7.00pm.”
The meeting concluded at 10.30 pm
……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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